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Date: 21st June 2016 
 

Holy Trinity Rose Queen Day 

This Saturday (25th June) it is the annual Holy Trinity Rose Queen Day. Doors open at 1.00pm with the 

entrance fee of £1 (children are free). There are lots of things to do...stalls, the mini village show, 

refreshments, Morris Dancing and Maypole Dancing. The winners of the Art Competition will be announced, 

and the ‘inter-school’ talent competition will take place, where our choir will be competing against some 

performances from our neighbouring schools and organisations...and of course, the day wouldn’t be 

complete without the crowning of this year’s Holy Trinity Rose Queen. Come along and join in the fun!! 
 

Non Uniform Day 

To help raise funds for the Rose Queen event we will be holding a Non Uniform Day on Friday 24th June, 

where we ask the children to wear their own clothes for the day and in return, please bring in a bottle (of 

any sort) that can be used on one of the stalls. Please make sure that any bottles sent in are unused and 

are within the sell by date. 
 

School Closure for Polling Day 

We will be closed this Thursday (23rd June 2016) as the school is being used as a Polling Station for the 

EU Referendum. Please note that we will not have to open on an extra day to compensate for this as it was 

‘short notice’…so there is no change to the rest of the holiday pattern for this academic year. 
 

Class 3’s Class Worship 

This Friday (24th June) it is the final Class Worship of the year and it is Year 3’s turn to put together a 

Worship to share with us all. All parents, carers and family members are invited…just come and take a 

seat at the back of the hall…it start at 2.55pm.  
 

Celebration Worship  

Last Friday we showed a lot of trophies and certificates and also had a lovely celebration worship. Well 

done to the children who made it to my bench, they were: 

Reception Tyler 

Year 1 Samarra 

Year 2 Jessica 

Year 3 Callum G 

Year 4 Ella and Ella 

Year 5 Emily and Niamh 
 

School Dinners 

The week beginning the 27th June is ‘Week 1’ on the Dinner Rota. Slight changes to week 1’s menu: Janet is 

altering Tuesday’s Quorn Meatballs to Cheese Paninis and with Thursday’s Quorn Tortilla Bake to Tomato 

Pasta. We have been lucky enough to be asked to ‘try out’ some new meals by Lancashire catering Services 

in our Junior Classes (years 3 to 6)…these include Fish Goujons on a Monday, Fish Finger Wraps on a 

Wednesday and Chicken Flatbreads on a Thursday. Don’t forget, as usual, in addition to the advertised 

meals – the children can choose from 3 sandwiches (ham, cheese or tuna) or can request a jacket potato 

when their teacher completes the dinner register in the morning. 

 

 

Our Worship Theme for this Week is... 

Jesus the teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Science Day – 22nd June 2016 

Each year we try and do something a little out of the ordinary…in the past this has included the Easter 

Walk Through and the Parable Project. 

This year we have decided to hold a Science Day…where all the children will be mixed into seven groups 

(of all diffrerent age groups) and will rotate throughout the day to different classrooms. Within each 

classroom there will be a different theme of activities for the children to do, read about and find out 

about. We are very lucky that Dr Richards (Jemima’s Dad) will be bringing in some microscopes from his 

High School to let the children work with…it’s going to be a fantastic day!! 

 

A Plea from Mrs Dimmock 

To support Mrs Dimmock’s Science day activities she is asking if anyone has a ‘Tower of Hanoi’ puzzle or a 

Tangram model. If you have please can Mrs Dimmock borrow them on Wednesday? Please see the attached 

sheet if you’re not sure what they are… 

 

A Plea from Mrs Simpson 

To support Mrs Simpson’s Science day activities she is asking if you can send in any unwanted sports cap 

bottles…thanks!! 

 

Attendance  

Last week, 147 of our children managed to achieve 100% attendance – they didn’t miss one day of school!! 

The ‘best attending classes of the week’ was once again Mr Marshall’s Class - well done to our Year 6 who 

didn’t miss a day of school (as they were all in Stottesdon and couldn’t really escape)!! During the same 

week three children were late for at least one session of school. 

 

 

Thanks for reading…yours sincerely, 

 

 

 
 

Stephen B. Smith (Headteacher) 
 

 

Did you know...? 

The tradition of the Rose Queen started as the May Queen…but soon changed when the May SATs Tests 

were introduced for Year 6 children. Today the Rose Queen is a girl who must ride or walk at the front of 

a parade for May Day / Rose Queen celebrations. She often wears a white gown and usually a 

tiara or crown. Her duty is to begin the day’s celebrations. She is generally crowned by flowers and makes 

a speech before the dancing begins. Certain age groups dance round a Maypole celebrating youth and the 

spring time. 


